GAHPERD Executive Board Meeting

February 18, 2015
Hyatt Regency Hotel
Baker Room
Atlanta, GA

Present:
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Absent: 
Amy Aenchbacher
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Jacque Harbison
Bud Reiselt    

Trey Burdette 

Christy Crowley

Stephanie Lawson
Mike Tenoschok

LaTonya Conner
Anita Dodd

Brian Mosier

President Brent Heidorn called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m. and provided highlights of the agenda for today’s meeting. Executive Director, Kim Thompson, called the roll. Parliamentarian, Jeff Johnson confirmed that a quorum was present. The minutes from the January 11, 2015 board meeting were emailed to all board members prior to the meeting for review. A Devore-Willett motion to approve the January 11, 2015 minutes, PASSED. 
Dance Vice President, Karen Clevenger shared some details about the WD-40 Dance which was to be held later in the evening. She was hurriedly making preparations for it as the responsibility for it had been passed to her at the last minute in a Southern District Meeting. It will be called the “Dance of Generations.” Following her announcement, she was off and running to get everything completed in time for the dance.  Executive Director Thompson added an explanation about another dance on Friday (which would now be considered a part of Georgia Night). Ronnie Akers would be the disc jockey for the Friday night dance which had been planned by Convention Manager, Jacque Harbison. The original board decision to provide 100 convention attendees free admission to the Hawk’s game is still intact for the main event on Georgia Night.

Executive Director Thompson shared current membership numbers with the board along with a brief review of the Operating Budget, Share the Wealth Budget and the  SHAPE Southern District/GAHPERD Convention Budget. Reference was made to two additional budgets (Convention 2015 and Share the Wealth 2016)that were sent to the board for review. These were mentioned but will be discussed later under new business. 
President Heidorn asked the board to share any good things that had been done over the past four weeks (since our last board meeting in Macon). (The board was not asked to submit board reports for this pre-convention meeting due to the close proximity of this date to our last meeting).

Advocacy Co-Chair, Brenda Segall announced that the Advocacy Team would be setting up on March 5, 2015 at the Capitol for the “V.O.I.C.E.S. Children’s Day.”  Babs Greene, Mark Anderson and Kim Thompson volunteered to help with the preparations for the set up of the event. Mark Anderson spoke about the  Advocacy Meeting that is scheduled for the SHAPE Southern District Convention on Friday. Several local organizations and agencies along with the Department of Public Health have been invited to participate. Everyone involved is in a position to affect key decisions for the future of our kids. Plans included sharing information, strategic planning, legislative priorities, networking and hopefully laying a foundation for future meetings. It is a great starting point! Dr. Brenda Fitzgerald will also be featured as a keynote speaker at the General Session this week. It was recommended that our board be visible at each of these events.
Department of Education Liason, Therese McGuire shared that the new State Superintendent of Schools has announced that he plans to hold numerous Town Hall Meetings across the state in the coming year. The dates have yet to be announced but Therese said she felt that it would be very good for us to be represented at these events.
Past President (and Let’s Move Active Schools Coordinator) Devore announced that Georgia is currently 7th in the nation for LMAS. Southern District has 49% of all of the schools signed up. We are in 5th place among the 7 leading Southern District states. He also discussed the Let’s Move Active Schools PAL training that was held earlier today. Cindy Slayton, Mark Anderson and Kat Richardson represented Georgia in the workshop. Mark and Brian will have more to share later on about how to advocate for this program. Both felt that good progress has been made so far! Brian also shared that he is looking for someone to assume his responsibilities with LMAS in the near future.
Past-President (and Social Media Coordinator) Devore also announced that GAHPERD is now on Instagram. He explained that he is seeking new ways to bridge the gap with our younger members! We now have 940 followers on Twitter. He would like to do something extra special for our 1000th member to sign on. Facebook activity has slowed recently. 
President Heidorn asked for the board to revisit his presidential goals:

a.  Marketing and Product Promotion

b. Advocacy

c. Workshops, Conventions and Membership

d. Financial

President Heidorn reviewed the goals that he set for his term in office again today. He asked board members to commit to:

1. Assist with increasing diversity to our membership.

2. Attend all board meetings

3. Contact colleges/universities whore not visible within GAHPERD

4. Develop a statewide email list for HPE

5. Host a workshop

6. Invite all district attend all district workshops

7. Communicate better with everyone

8. Present at district workshops and at SHAPE Southern District

9. Increase website traffic

10. Invite administrators to attend GAHPERD

11. Go to administrative meetings to represent GAHPERD

12. Work behind the scenes on bylaws

13. Support Share the Wealth, Summer Institute and District Workshops

14. Help recruit schools to participate in JRFH

15. Advocate

President Heidorn introduced Dr. Jackie Lund to the board. At our previous meeting he discussed his conversation with Dr. Lund, saying that she would like to attempt the process of duplicating the South Carolina Assessment Program in Georgia and she has requested the assistance of GAHPERD in doing so. There are current assessments being used in Georgia that have been developed by various districts but none of them seem to measure psychomotor skills. Written assessments that are being used are not good for quality physical education. Dr. Lund is interested in partnering in some way with us to address this concern. President Heidorn stated that this is a “big mountain” to take on. Although most of us would support the idea, it is a long term, multi faceted project that would require much work and years to complete. 

Dr. Lund shared that when Bud Reiselt (then acting as the State D.O.E. Program Specialist), asked her to work with the state on developing new state standards, she told him that the only way she would accept the position was if assessments would also be created to go with them. She feels that if we had assessments created by the state or GAHPERD, the school systems would use them. Cognitive assessments are being created in Washington state but no one is developing psychomotor assessments.  Dr. Lund said “If it is going to get done in Georgia, GAHPERD is going to have to do it!”
Mark Anderson asked “How does this relate to the SLO’s? Is it apart from them or supplemental? Some districts have been required to go with cognitive assessments only. Each individual district in our state is concerned with reliability and also “time.” In Cobb, our hands were tied.” Dr. Lund replied, “If they exist and they’re good, they would likely be more palatable. Cognitive doesn’t necessarily equal valid and reliable. South Carolina’s state convention went from this sleepy little organization to one where teachers wanted to come to the event to get the necessary teacher training.” 

The bulk of South Carolina’s assessment is psychomotor (a portion of it is performed outside of school and another portion is related to the Fitnessgram). It was 15 years in the making. Money was allotted for the process in the D.O.E. budget because of legislation. Eventually the program was suspended because of lack of funding. Dr. Lund said that in her recent trip to Singapore, she learned that they are working to hire over 700 new Physical Education teachers. That’s how strongly they feel about our profession. She feels that a similar argument could be made in Georgia if we work to show the state our importance. Without the assessment instrument, Dr. Lund feels that the future of Physical Education is bleak.
Discussion followed about the development of Student Learning Objectives (SLOs). Tasha Guadalupe said that in Fulton County, most of theirs are performance based. She feels that there needs to be more commonality among the schools. Trying to develop cognitive assessments, even within a county, is very difficult. She felt that creating common assessments could help everyone (across school systems). 

Brian Devore said that he felt the Tennessee model was “over the top.” Practicality dictates that some of the things they do, be eliminated (student numbers, etc.). “They videotape everyone and then only score 6 individuals. That’s a lot of work for such a small number”, Cindy Slayton added.
Tasha said, “We aren’t currently assessing mastery. We don’t have that!

Myss Johnson Jelks said, “ Some of the schools don’t have the same course offerings, a valid curriculum or any common equipment.” Dr. Lund replied “ Standards are not built on specific sports or curriculums. Everyone should be teaching concepts relative to whatever they are covering. That’s what should be assessed.”

Praise was given by Sonya Sanderson for the Lowndes County Schools and their performance based assessments. Cindy Slayton shared similar comments about the DeKalb County schools.

Jana Forrester asked for a clarification, “Are we going after SLOs or trying to change it mid-stream? Because our SLOs in Carroll County, are very heavily weighted toward the cognitive.” 

Jackie Lund replied, “The tail is wagging the dog!” “GAHPERD should be telling the state what the assessment should look like!  Our standards are written to a minimum level of competency and that’s not good enough.”

Mark Anderson added that he felt our state standards are outdated. He feels that we need to make a motion to take a look at updating these first if we endorse what Dr. Lund is advocating for.
Discussion ensued concerning who writes these assessments. Therese McGuire shared that in the Race to the Top program, local systems are to write their own assessments locally. The way our standards are written, local schools must develop their own. SLOs and Assessment of Standards are two different issues. 

President Heidorn shared that in South Carolina (where he resided when their assessments were created) they took a “Top Down”  and a “Bottom Up” approach. In Georgia, teachers will teach until SLOs are complete and then go to “busy, happy, good.” In many of our workshops we have a lot of activity sessions and skill assessments are never given a thought. If we aren’t careful, that’s the direction our profession is moving! 

Jackie Lund shared what this would look like in Georgia: 

· In the beginning,  we would look at the core of what is going on across the state to get the big picture
· As  in New York and South Carolina,  we would also look at what other folks are doing in other states

· We would keep it simple…sports specifics would not matter! We would look at groupings such as Invasion Games, Net Games, Dance, etc.

· The process would take 2-3 years to  develop

· To implement, it would first be voluntary, then, give “honor” to it somehow. Let it catch fire and then advocate for it to inspire the legislation needed to carry it forward to receive the funded mandates.

Jackie Lund said, “Having eighty plus students in the gym will never change until you have an outcome measure that students are held to. In Kentucky, it happened while I was there. Physical Education had to get some attention because the schools were failing! Parents are in favor and will show support for good, quality physical education programs. Sportime will support you and maybe provide some funding for you. PTA’s will support you. Get busy and go after the legislation to support the assessments. It’s not going to be done for us!”

As the topic of videotaping the students for assessment purposes arose, several board members commented:

Kaci Nalley: 
Producing quality videos is very hard. For my edTPA, securing parental permission forms 



was difficult.

Jackie Lund:
In South Carolina, if videos were used for assessment purposes, no parent permission is



needed.

Cindy Slayton:
In DeKalb, our assessments have been delayed for one year.

Discussions continued on the assessment project:

Mark Anderson:  We need to look at the standards and what is already in motion.
Brian Devore:
I suggest that Brent appoint an ad hoc committee to investigate the idea of 



assessment and give them a charge and a specific time frame to work within.

Therese McGuire:  I suggest that the ad hoc committee should include Pamela Smith, State 



Director of Curriculum, to include a revision of our current standards. The climate is 


right for this but it will be tough to do assessments without realigning the standards.

Jackie Lund:
Q: How vested would Ms. Smith be?  
Therese McGurie:    A: As much as she could possibly be.

Dr. Lund left the meeting after this discussion and President Heidorn reiterated how difficult the task would be to accomplish. He suggested that the board take time to consider the discussion and we will take up further discussion at the next board meeting.

Brian Devore reported on the 2015 Speak Out Day event. “Georgia had a large contingent (6 people) who worked in pairs. This year, he said, it felt like things were going to happen! Last year was very political. John Lewis was recognized at a luncheon for his work. Everyone knew the correct terminology this year so we didn’t have to do as much explaining. David Scott’s folks seemed very happy and open to discuss co-sponsoring a bill with us. Five of our six visits went very well. Only one visit was negative. The Physical Act was dropped in the Senate by Senator Udall and Marsha Fudge.”
Brenda Segall added, “If you live in Fulton County, please thank John Lewis. Go to the SHAPE America website to contact him directly. He only wants to hear from his constituents. We had three main points to emphasize on our visits:  Physical Act, ESEA and PEP Grants. We also want to make Title One funds available to us. If physical education is made a common core course it is deemed as an important part of coursework for students. This is not a democrat/republican issue. We want the definition to include Health and Physical Education. Without it, Title One funding is not available to us. We don’t have funding for our teacher trainings. Make your voice heard!”

She went on to discuss the PEP Grant funding, saying, “ In the past, more money was available specifically for health and physical education. Revenue is down to 49 million and it is only available for a 1-3 year period to fund the existing PEP Grants that have been awarded. We want this funding to increase and not be shared with any other curricular areas. If a school system receives one of these grants, their fitness levels increase on average 39%. Newton County received a PEP Grant two years ago. Talk to your legislators and help get the PEP funding back up!”

Bridgette Stewart thanked Jeff Johnson for his work on updating the Legislative Handbook after the elections. She will send the updated version to Stephanye Peek for the website this weekend. President Heidorn said that the best way to use the handbook is as a reference when a call is made. Using the hyperlinks makes it very user friendly. It also tells you how to set up meetings and what to say when you do make a contact.

New Business:

The Southeastern United Dairy contacted GAHPERD concerning their grant program that has become available. It will provide up to $4000 toward securing a speaker for our upcoming convention. We need a list of suggested speakers along with a budget for expenses. Therese McGuire volunteered to write the grant and seek suitable speakers for our list to apply for the Youth Foundation Grant.
The 2015 Convention Budget was sent out to the board for their review prior to today’s meeting. Discussion centered around raising the pre-registration and registration fees for professionals to put them in line with our pricing for the Share the Wealth Conference and eliminating the reduced rates for presenters.  A Heidorn-Stewart motion moved that pre-registration and registration for the 2015 Fall GAHPERD Convention match the current Share the Wealth pre-registration ($100) and registration ($135) cost. The rationale is to help off-set the current pricing included in our hotel contract. The motion PASSED.
A Whitlock-Forrester motion to approve the proposed 2015 Convention Budget PASSED.
The 2016 Share the Wealth Conference Budget was also sent out to the board for their review prior to today’s meeting. Discussion focused on the previous conference that has just passed. No big changes are required for the upcoming 2016 budget.  A Johnson-Slayton motion to approve the proposed 2016 Share the Wealth Conference Budget PASSED.
Announcements:

1. President Heidorn announced that he is seeking more articles and manuscripts for upcoming publications.

2. President Heidorn called for the board to begin thinking about possible candidates for the upcoming Fall elections for the GAHPERD Board. He asked for candidates who would be “champions.”

3. Any volunteers for the Fall Convention Committee should see President Elect Stewart.

4.  President Heidorn announced that SHAPE America will be held in Seattle in March. Several of our board members are planning to attend.

5. The 2015 GAHPERD Fall Convention will be held October 25-27, 2015 in Marietta

6. SHAPE America’s PETE Convention will be held in Atlanta October 27-31 (for Higher Ed. Faculty)
7. The Summer Institute will be at North Springs High School, June 9-11, 2015. Many thanks to Susan for her hard work and to Tasha for hosting our event. Susan will send proposal forms to all. She also gave directions to the school and asked that we talk it up to our colleagues. 

8. Susan Whitlock asked for help taking photos for the Southern District Convention. Please let Mike Tenoschok or Susan know if you can help. Runners are also needed for convention evaluations.

9. SHAPE Southern District Executive Director, Donna Dunaway stepped into the meeting to thank everyone on the board for all of their work assisting with the Southern District Convention. She apologized for the glitch in planning that allowed a reception in our honor to be held simultaneously with this board meeting.

10. Myss Johnson Jelks announced that tonight’s WD-40 Dance has been moved to the International Ballroom.  

11. Our next meetings will be held:
August, 2015 (Marietta area) Details TBA

October 24, 2015; 7:00 p.m.; Marietta Hilton Conference Hotel 

President Heidorn thanked everyone for attending. The meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kim Thompson
 Executive Director  
